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Dear St. Peter's Family, 

If the world did not know the Episcopal Church two months ago, it does now.  In April, 
many of us were quite proud to see Barbara Bush's funeral held at St. Martin's Episco-
pal Church in Houston.  In May, our church was in front of billions across the world 
when the Most Rev. Michael Curry, the Presiding Bishop of the Episcopal Church, de-
livered the sermon at the royal wedding of Prince Harry and Meghan Markle.  Bishop 
Curry represented the Episcopal Church to the world, and he did so with the most sim-
ple and profound message; there is power in love. 

Yes, the elite congregation at Windsor Palace gathered together in the presence of 
God to witness and bless the joining together of Prince Harry and Meghan Markle, but 
apparently there was a larger gathering to take place on this occasion.  The VIPs gath-
ered at St. George's chapel; Episcopalians across the country gathered for watch par-
ties; the worldwide audience gathered for this celebratory occasion; and our Presiding 
Bishop, Michael Curry, brought the love of Christ to all those gathered across the 
world.   

Yes, some would say that this couple is special because they are "royal" and it's not 
every day that a wedding is televised across the world.  Yet, Bishop Curry preached a 
message of love that can be the same love to which every marriage can witness. Two 
billion people across the world either showed up or tuned in to see two special individu-
als marry one another, but God chose to do more with that holy moment.  Bishop Curry 
said, "Two young people fell in love, and we all showed up.  But it's not just for and 
about a young couple, who we rejoice with.  It's more than that."  And, we pray this 
much every time a couple is married in the Episcopal church; we pray for the couple, 
that God would make their life together a sign of Christ's love to this sinful and broken 
world.  In the only way Bishop Curry can, he preached about true love. 

Yes, the Episcopal Church has had its differences, but on this occasion, at a royal wed-
ding, Bishop Curry was able to bring our church together to hear the message on 
which our church is founded; there is power in the love of Jesus Christ.  Since the day 
he was elected Presiding Bishop (by an overwhelming majority), Bishop Curry has in-
spired our church with his passion and focus; he remains true to the Good News of Je-
sus Christ.  At the royal wedding, the Episcopal Church came together to hear once 
again the truth that unites us to God and one another; there is power in love. 

Yes, it is unusual for clergy outside the Church of England to deliver the sermon at a 
royal wedding, and Bishop Curry seemed to be the right choice for this unique occa-
sion.  While he made a few in the chapel congregation uncomfortable (some have 
thought this was a good thing), Bishop Curry preached a message that resonated 
across the world and represented the ministry we share in the larger Anglican Com-
munion.  The larger Anglican Communion was gathered in that moment, and our pri-
mate preached the timeless truth with his fresh voice that many of us have come to 
adore.  Yes, it was a "lively" sermon; there is power in love. 

Two billion people heard Bishop Curry preach, and he was able to evoke a response 
from royalty, rugby players, and real people across the world.  Yes, he inspired many 
of us, and it reminds me that many of us can do the same in our everyday lives.  We 
too are called to proclaim by word and example the Good News of God in Christ.  
There is power in love. 

Faithfully, 

 

 

The Rev. J. Michael 
 Wheeler  
 Assistant Priest 

Kay Reicheneau 
Asst. Director, 
School 

Barbara Davila 
Childcare Coord. 

Chrisie Jennings 
Parish Assistant 

Kara Joy Baker,  
Choir Director 

Amos Rosales,  
Sexton 

Ginny Stehling 
Parish Administrator 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0618 Page 2 

 

          

  

 

 

 

BEST TIMERS 

Social hour luncheon!  Join us, won’t you? 

 We have the BEST TIME! 

 

 

 

 

Meet us JUNE 28th 

11:30AM at La FOUR’S 

1705 Junction Highway 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin at (830) 896-5163 

__________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE USHER SCHEDULE 

10:00 AM SERVICE: 

June 03    Gail and David Brown 

         10    Hiram Wilson, Andy Bachofen  

         17    Sue and Doug Whinnery 

         24    Kay Bruce, Nellwyn Sadler 

_________________________________________ 

A Message from Fr Mike 

“Why We Worship As We Do" 

 

     Have you ever wondered why we worship as we do, 
i.e., using a Book of Common Prayer, rubrical norms, 
seasonal changes; observing feasts, fasts, saints' days; 
standing for some things and kneeling for others; pray-
ing formally, communally; making the Sign of the Cross 
over ourselves as well as over things: bread, wine, wa-
ter, linens, icons, incense, candles, etc.; bless with man-
ual acts; recite creeds; process in and out and around; 
proclaim the Holy Gospel from the center of the Nave; 
celebrate the Holy Eucharist within the Sanctuary; con-
secrate Bishops and ordain Priests and Deacons; main-
tain seven Sacraments; corporately confess our sins 
and receive absolution and remission of them; chant and 
sing responsively; pray for the Departed and baptize in-
fants...? 

 
     Must we do any of this when most other believers we 
may know do not? Are we guilty of obscuring the simple 
message of Jesus? Does God need (desire) all this fuss  
 

 

 

 

and formalism? Has someone convinced you that 
the blazingly awe-full I AM WHO I AM is, perhaps, 
Informal...? Would YOU leave your shoes on be-
fore this God? 
 
     I ask myself these questions all the time and 
revel in these outward manifestations of the inward 
reality of our great and glorious God and Savior. 
Embodied worship is clearly different from mere 
cerebral processing. The word 'worship' comes to 
us from the Old English 'woerthscipe', meaning to 
ascribe worth(iness), respect, reverence and love 
towards God. Worship is The One Thing we must 
do together, frequently, with solemn dignity and 
respectful decorum. Exhibiting worshipful propriety 
and good taste glorifies our beautiful, generous 
Lord. It is, as the liturgy says so succinctly, "our 
sacrifice of praise and thanksgiving", "which we 
offer unto thy divine Majesty", "our bounden duty 
and service." 
 
     And, yes, it makes us Catholic Christians. And 
One. And Holy. And Apostolic. We come by this via 
Holy Tradition, the witness of the Apostles and 
their successors, and Holy Scripture rightly inter-
preted. It makes Reason-able sense. 
 
     When we gather for the Divine Office, the Opus 
Dei (Work of God), the Celestial Liturgy, nothing 
too small, too plain, too mundane or too pedestrian 
will do. Indeed, "our selves, our souls and bodies" 
must pulse with all the life of the One Who Is Life. 
Do not think that God gives Episcopalians the sum-

mer off!  
 
     "For thou only art holy; 
      thou only art the Lord; 
      thou only, O Christ, 
      with the Holy Ghost, 
      art most high in the glory 
      of God the Father. Amen." 
 
Summer blessings! See you in Church, 
 
Mike+ 
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 May Vestry Highlights 

The Vestry met on Monday, May 21, 2018 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the meeting in prayer, and then introduced Gin-
ny Stehling, the new Parish Administrator, to the vestry. 
 
The Vestry approved the minutes from the April 16 meeting.  Due to an injury, Lou Ann Maxwell resigned from her of-
fice as Secretary to the Vestry.  The Vestry elected Catherine Kern to fill the position and serve as Secretary to the Ves-
try. 
 
Chrisie Jennings had sent out a financial report prior to the meeting showing that our overall income is 38% and our 
overall expenses are 32%.  Catherine Schulte was present to add detail to the report.  The Vestry approved the Finan-
cial Report as presented. 
 
Richard Mosty, Chancellor of the Parish and member of the Episcopal Church Foundation (DWTX) Board of Directors, 
reported on funds the parish has with the Foundation.  He also distributed a packet with information on the performance 
of the funds and the legalities of each fund. 
 
Dee Elliott, the School Board/Vestry liaison, reported on the ministry of the school.  Dee had previously emailed her 
report to the Vestry.  She highlighted that enrollment remains full and enrollment for the upcoming school year is filling 
up quickly.  Also, it was reported that the school busses are in need of repair and that Ms. Boutin is working to deter-
mine the current value of the busses and inquire about purchase of a replacement bus for the ministry of the school. 
 
Brooksie Bledsoe reported on behalf of the ECW.  The Cottage Shop is in great need of volunteers during the day,  She 
also reported that the Lenten Soup Suppers were a success and that Fr. Mike was the recent speaker at the ECW Gen-
eral Meeting.  It was also discussed that Lou Ann Maxwell will work with Fr. Bert and church staff on how to communi-
cate the opportunity to serve at the Cottage Shop. 
 
Brooksie Bledsoe reported on behalf of the Newcomers Ministry.  She reported that nine newcomers attended the re-
cent Newcomers gathering and that a number have expressed interest in attending the fall gathering. 
 
Lee Underwood, Junior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Lee reported that the west wall of the school building is leaking 
and needs to be sealed again.  The vestry approved the cost of the sealant to resolve the issue.  Lee shared that the 
church is still waiting on a bid from Starkey Pest Control for termite care before making a decision on the path to take 
with termite inspection.  Stephen Drane mentioned in the property report that he is looking into the purchase of a new 
cloth over the columbarium.  Progress on the replacement fountain was shared earlier in the meeting, and the fountain 
is expected to arrive by the end of the month. 
 
Rich Schneider, Senior Warden, reported to the vestry.  Rich shared that he is working with Fr. Bert on how to make the 
vestry meetings efficient and organized for the best use of the vestry’s time.   
 
Fr. Bert Baetz reported to the vestry.  Fr. Bert spoke briefly to his first day working with our new parish administrator, 
Ginny Stehling.  He also mentioned that he continues to work with Catherine Schulte about the development of a con-
troller position that would assume some of the treasurer’s duties while Catherine is willing to continue to serve in an 
advisory position in regards to the finances of the church.  Fr. Bert reported on the progress made with the Christian 
Formation Commission.  The Commission has met three times since the coaches visited in early April.  The Commis-
sion has expanded to fifteen members, with David Martin chairing the Commission.  The Christian Formation Commis-
sion has divided into four subgroups (Leadership, Education, Outreach, and Fellowship) with a point person for each 
subgroup.  The vision is that the commission will interface with church staff, especially Linda Jordan, on the planning, 
communications, and logistics of the programs and activities in and through the parish.  The entire Commission will 
meet again on July 31 to form a comprehensive calendar for the next program year that begins in the fall.  Finally, Fr. 
Bert shared a letter from Bishop Reed that was addressed to the leadership of all the parishes in the Diocese.  In his 
letter, Bishop Reed invites and encourages the people of our Diocese to participate in the 10

th
 Abide in Me Conference 

on Saturday, June 9, at TMI Episcopal in San Antonio; the conference is source of renewal and learning.  This year’s 
conference is Living Stewardship, and in his letter, Bishop Reed emphasizes the importance of faithful stewardship of 
resources.   

Under New Business, Rich Schneider reported on behalf of the Finance Commission to recommend the formation of an 
Endowment Board that would be tasked with reviewing current funds, making recommendations to the vestry, and de-
veloping a resolution for a new endowment that could benefit the long-term sustainability of the parish.  The following 
parishioner were nominated and subsequently elected by the vestry to serve on the Endowment Board: Ross Rommel 
(Chair), Jim Hayes, Bill Crumrine, Granger MacDonald, Carter Crain, and Karen Kilgore. 

Also, under New Business, Mickey Horany initiated a conversation about the use of the parish’s golf carts and there will 
be follow up to this discussion in the future. 

There was no Old Business. 
Vestry highlights continued on page 5     
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Vestry highlights continued from page 4….. 

The Rector and Vestry closed with the Lord’s Prayer and the meeting adjourned. 

The Vestry will not meet in the month of June.  The next meeting will be Monday, July 16, at 5:30pm in the Multi-purpose 

Room of Tucker Hall.  As always, anyone in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agenda and speak, 

however, please notify the Rector no later than the previous Tuesday, July 10, when he writes the Agenda and then 

emails the Agenda to the Vestry.  

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

A Message from Ginny Stehling, Parish Administrator 

 
Vern and I married in 1992, and we have two daughters and one empty 

nest!  Our older daughter, Emily, is a NICU nurse at The Women’s Hospital of 

Texas in Houston.  Anna is finishing her 2nd year at TAMU in College Station 

this spring, studying Urban Development.  Although I had visited this area all my 

life, I was raised in Brownwood, Texas, and studied art and business at Howard 

Payne University.  After college, I joined my parents in Mountain Home, where 

my great-grand parents (Estes) settled almost 100 years ago.  The next five 

generations still make their homes right there on Johnson Creek. 

 

My background here in Kerrville has revolved around trust banking and 

bookkeeping, with a few years of teaching interspersed to keep things interest-

ing.  When I’m not working, I enjoy reading, painting, and other messy creative 

endeavors.  You’ll probably see me volunteering at many area festivals!  

 

I am thrilled to have this opportunity here at St. Peter’s Episcopal Church.  I’m looking forward to getting to 

know you all better, and providing support for the St. Peter’s parish family! 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

A friendly reminder….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, June 9, 2018 

TMI - The Episcopal School of Texas 

Registration begins at 8:00 a.m.; Program 9:00 to 3:30 p.m.  

http://tmi-sa.com/
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A Baby Shower “Thank You!” 
 

Dearest St. Peter’s Family, 

Thank you soooo much for your immense generosity 
and outpouring of love and gifts for Baby Girl Baker. 
We are truly overwhelmed by your showering! We are 
very much looking forward to welcoming little girl to 
our family, and we are grateful that you share our en-
thusiasm. We cannot believe she’s almost here! What 
a wonderful family of God we have to share with her. 
Thank you again for supporting our family during this 
exciting time. 

Much Love & Blessings, 

Kara, David, Jeffrey, & Baby Baker 

 

 

THE COTTAGE SHOP 
(830)257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday , Thursday, Friday, 9-5PM 
or Saturday, 9-1  

 
News from the Cottage Shop: 

 
-Sales have been picking up! 

 
-Housewares go fast, more are needed 

 
-Workers have been putting in long overtime 

 
**Time out for a commercial:  Our “retired” director is on 
super overtime.  She needs help!  If you can give 4 or 5 

hours a month,  
come on down!** 

 
Like” us on Facebook to keep up with our  

sales and mark-downs.  

 

SHOP            DONATE         VOLUNTEER 

HELP NEEDED – WOMEN & MEN OF ST. PETER’S 
  

St. Peter’s is blessed beyond measure with a ministry 
that has served our Parishioner’s as well as our com-
munity for more than 50 years.  The Cottage Shop 
provides quality clothing & household items at greatly 
reduced prices to those in our community not other-
wise able to afford these items.  The Cottage Shop 
also serves a need to various Charitable Organiza-
tions that consign goods & clothing and consequently 
shares the profits with the Cottage Shop.   
 
Our Parishioners derive a community of fellowship 
volunteering in the Cottage Shop.  Friendships and 
care for one another are forged within the walls of the 
Cottage Shop. Outside the parameters of our church, 
the shop gives sustenance to 21 Charities here in 
Kerrville.  God’s hand is directly involved in the minis-
try of this good work and the people who give of their 
time to keep the wheels of the Cottage Shop turning. 
 
The Cottage Shop is in dire need of volunteers to 
continue to provide this ministry in our Parish.   Wom-
en and Men are needed to help price on Monday or 
Tuesday mornings for a couple of hours or volunteer 
on the sales floor on Tuesday, Thursday, or Friday for 
a morning or afternoon shift.  The Cottage Shop is 
open for sales from 9:00am-5:00pm and on Satur-
days from 9:00am-1:00pm.   If you cannot commit to 
a set day substitutes are also needed for when sales 
volunteers need to be off for personal reasons.  We 
are being forced to consider closing early on some 
days  because we do not have enough staff. 
If you have a little time once a week to help the Cot-
tage Shop maintain this ministry please drop by the 
Cottage Shop during operating hours or give them a 
call at 257-0290 and I assure  you they will open their 
arms to you and put you to work!  Whatever time you 
have to give will be appreciated.  
 
Consider having your high school students volunteer 
this summer to earn volunteer hours! Father Tom’s 
daughter Katie loved being in the shop and the staff 
on Thursday afternoon loved her. A Win Win! 
  
In His Name –  
Lou Ann Maxwell, ECW President 
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JUNE 
BIRTHDAYS  and ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

 

FUN DAYS  

Marc Sherron 1-Jun 

Claudell Kercheville 2-Jun 

Carole McCain 2-Jun 

Julia Bryson 3-Jun 

Edmund Lynch 3-Jun 

Fred Sherron 3-Jun 

Dixon Schneider IV 4-Jun 

Rudy Riojas 5-Jun 

Lucas Henderson 6-Jun 

Lee Underwood 6-Jun 

Tyler Earl 7-Jun 

Jim McAshan 7-Jun 

Bill Crumrine Jr. 8-Jun 

Becky Purl 8-Jun 

Ria Henderson 10-Jun 

Margaret Raymond 10-Jun 

Jilian Stebbins 10-Jun 

Fritz Miller Jr. 11-Jun 

Catherine Schulte 11-Jun 

Karen Kilgore 12-Jun 

Langdon Boland 13-Jun 

Tom Clark 13-Jun 

Carter Crain 13-Jun 

Hayden Henderson 14-Jun 

Bill Muldoon 14-Jun 

Maggie Rector 14-Jun 

Molly Rector 14-Jun 

Frances Stevens 14-Jun 

Pam Crumrine 15-Jun 

Stephanie Herman 15-Jun 

Nicia Oakes 16-Jun 

Ken Horstmann 17-Jun 

Kathy Voss 17-Jun 

Debbie Wilson 17-Jun 

Karen Jackson 18-Jun 

Cieran 

Alvarez 
Chedzoy 20-Jun 

Lynda DeVore 20-Jun 

Michelle Hoefs 20-Jun 

Phyllis Mullins 20-Jun 

Jane Sinski 20-Jun 

John Fleckenstein 22-Jun 

Amy Jordan 22-Jun 

Michael Martin 23-Jun 

Pat Thornblom 23-Jun 

Joyce Filgo 24-Jun 

Patti Ross 25-Jun 

Leslie Williams 27-Jun 

Laura Fore 29-Jun 

Ed Longcope 29-Jun 

Cindy Bachman 30-Jun 

Kara Baker 30-Jun 

Addie Blewett 30-Jun 

Phyllis Munger 30-Jun 

Fred & Sharon Cannon 3-Jun 

Granger & Kathy MacDonald 3-Jun 

Josh & Kristen McAlexander 3-Jun 

Willie & Joy Morales 4-Jun 

Jason & Laurie Blewett 5-Jun 

Clay & Kitty Lehman 11-Jun 

Jack & Frances Stevens 12-Jun 

David & Vicki Wilson 13-Jun 

Gary & Linda Thorne 14-Jun 

Ted & Betty Whittier 14-Jun 

Chet & Alice Whatley 15-Jun 

Jack & Jackie McClintock 17-Jun 

Mickey & Polly Horany 19-Jun 

Steve & Catherine Schulte 22-Jun 

Mark & Wanda Krolczyk 23-Jun 

Nicholas & Rachel Boland 26-Jun 

Larry & Steve Ann Kalinec 26-Jun 

Walter & Barbara Schellhase 27-Jun 

Jun 1 Say Something Nice Day 

Jun 1 National Doughnut Day 

Jun 4 Hug Your Cat Day 

Jun 6 Drive-In Movie Day 

Jun 8 Best Friends Day 

Jun 9 Donald Duck Day 

Jun 10 Iced Tea Day 

Jun 11 Corn on the Cob Day 

Jun 12 Red Rose Day 

Jun 17 Eat Your Vegetables Day 

Jun 18 International Picnic Day 

Jun 22 Take Your Dog to Work Day 

Jun 22 Onion Ring Day 

Jun 24 Swim a Lap Day 

Jun 26 Chocolate Pudding Day 

Jun 27 Helen Keller Day 

Jun 29 Camera Day 

https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/say-something-nice-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/national-doughnut-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/hug-your-cat-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/drive-in-movie-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/best-friends-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/donald-duck-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/iced-tea-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/corn-on-the-cob-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/red-rose-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/eat-your-vegetables-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/international-picnic-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/take-your-dog-to-work-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/onion-ring-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/swim-a-lap-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/chocolate-pudding-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/helen-keller-day
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/fun/camera-day
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9-4 
Phone: 830-257-8162 

E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 
THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 
GINNY STEHLING, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
KAY REICHENAU, ASSISTANT DIR., SCHOOL 

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  
DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 
LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE DIRECTOR 

BARBARA DAVILA, CHILD CARE DIRECTOR 
GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

AMOS ROSALES, SEXTON 
CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 

CHRISIE JENNINGS, PARISH ASSISTANT 
 
 

VESTRY 
 
 

2019 
BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 
RICH SCHNEIDER, SENIOR WARDEN 
LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 
2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 
CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL, CLERK 
MEGAN RUSS 

 
2021 

DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

MICKEY HORANY 
DAVID MARTIN 
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